: STATE OF MICHIGAN
BEFORE THE MICHIGAN PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION NOTICE
OF HEARING
FOR THE ELECTRIC CUSTOMERS OF
DTE ELECTRIC COMPANY
CASE NO. U-21403

e DTE Electric Company requests Michigan Public Service Commission’s approval for
reconciliation of its 2022 demand response program costs.

e The information below describes how a person may participate in this case.

e You may call or write DTE Electric Company, One Energy Plaza, Detroit, MI 48226,
(800) 477-4747, for a free copy of its application. Any person may review the documents
at the offices of DTE Electric Company or on the Commission’s website at:
michigan.gov/mpscedockets.

e A pre-hearing will be held:
DATE/TIME: Thursday, August 24, 2023 at 10:00 AM
BEFORE: Administrative Law Judge Katherine Talbot
LOCATION: Video/Teleconferencing
PARTICIPATION: Any interested person may participate. Persons needing any
assistance to participate should contact the Commission's

Executive Secretary at (517) 284-8096, or by email at
mpscedockets@michigan.gov in advance of the hearing.

The Michigan Public Service Commission (Commission) will hold a pre-hearing to
consider DTE Electric Company’s (DTE Electric) June 29, 2023 application requesting the
Commission to: 1) approve DTE Electric’s 2022 Demand Response (DR) reconciliation capital
expenditures and operations & maintenance expenses incurred, as proposed, in the amounts
authorized in the Commission’s Order in Case Nos. U-20561 and U-20836; 2) approve that
the resulting revenue requirement difference of $3,995,481 for the year 2022 be booked as a
regulatory asset that shall be included in DTE Electric’s next general rate case; 3) approve
DTE Electric’s proposal for recovery of the financial incentive mechanism in the amount of
$633,281 for 2022; 4) approve any other proposal discussed in the filed testimonies; and 5)
grant DTE Electric further additional relief and authority as the Commission may deem

necessary.



